
Changes to the Judge/Trustee Assignment (AJTA) Procedures 

On March 1, our court will have completed its migration to NextGen. Along with the changes to 
the sign-on process through PACER, this migration will also affect the assignment of Judges, 
Trustees, and 341 meeting information. 

When an attorney runs the Judge/Trustee Assignment after having filed a new case(s), they will 
receive the following notification: 

 

You will receive a Judge and Trustee assignment, as well as the date/time/location of your 341 
meeting. However, you will also receive a message stating that the 341 information “Failed to 
docket because this case has case flag Man341. Failed to docket because quality control check 
for case did not pass.” This message is completely normal and does not mean that the filer 
has done anything wrong. Once the assignment has been run, our staff will review the case for 
quality control, and then docket the 341 information for you. This is different from our previous 
procedure where the 341 information was automatically docketed when the assignment was run. 
You will be notified via electronic notice once the 341 information has been docketed by our 
staff. 

 

Below are two other examples of messages you may receive when running the assignment. The 
first indicates a failure to upload creditors. Once you have uploaded creditors, you will need to 
run the assignment again. The second indicates a 341calendar issue. Our staff will rectify this 
issue, and you will not need to do anything further. 

 

 

If you receive a different message under the “Reasons Skipped” column, please reach out to our 
help desk at (414) 290-2700. 


